
KU-RING-GAI CHASE CATHOLIC PARISH 
Diocese of Broken Bay Australia  

PASTORAL CENTRE (Parish Office)  

Opening Hours:  9am – 3.30pm, Mon-Fri only. 

Phone:  (02)  9456 2450  /  Website:  www.bbcatholic.org.au/kccp 

1-19 Woodcourt Road, Berowra Heights 2082 / P.O. Box 335, Berowra Hts  2082 

Parish Office Email:  parishkccp@bbcatholic.org.au  

Parish Priest:  Fr Shaju John, OSH 

Assistant Priest:  Fr Joy Thomas, OSH 

Parish Secretary:  Margaret Cooper / Bookkeeper:  Karen Price  

Vol. Office Assist:  Jan Favaloro / Vol. Sacramental Team:  Peta & Phill 

 Sacramental Team Email:  kccpsacraments@gmail.com 

‘Seek God, Find God, Embrace God in Jesus’ 

KU-RING-GAI CHASE CATHOLIC PARISH 
Entrance Antiphon:  Your merciful love, O God, we have received in the midst of your temple. Your 

praise, O God, like your name, reaches the ends of the earth; your right hand is filled with saving justice. 

Responsorial Psalm:  Let all the earth cry out to God with joy. 

Gospel Acclamation:  Alleluia, alleluia!  May the peace of Christ reign in your hearts,  

and the fullness of his message live within you. Alleluia! 

Communion Antiphon:  Taste and see that the Lord is good; blessed the man who seeks refuge in him. 

‘Ku-ring-gai Chase Catholic parish acknowledges the Darug and Guringai people, the Traditional Custodians who have walked upon and cared for this land for thousands of years.   
We acknowledge the continued deep spiritual attachment and relationship of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to this country and commit ourselves to the ongoing journey of Reconciliation.’ 

3rd July 2022 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Year C 

Is 66:10-14; Gal 6:14-18; 
 Lk 10:1-12, 17-20 

 

⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞ 
 

Our Mission Statement:   
‘Help others to recognise,  
through their experiences, 

 that Jesus who died and is risen  
is the truth that lights up their lives’. 

 

Our Vision Statement:   
‘That the parishioners of  

Ku-ring-gai Chase Catholic Parish  
grow as missionary disciples  

and live as community in Christ  
inviting all people into our Parish,  
welcoming them to our Parish life  
and embracing the rich diversity  

of our community’. 
 

⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞ 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday  5pm  St Bernard’s 
 6pm  St Patrick’s 
Sunday  8am  St Patrick’s 
 9am  St Bernard’s  
 10am  St Patrick’s 
 6pm  St Patrick’s 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

Until further notice there 
will be ONE Morning Mass  

only on weekdays  
 

St Patrick’s 9am   
Mon ~ Tue ~ Thur ~ Sat  

St Bernard’s 9am   
Wed ~ Fri  

 

RECONCILIATION   
Saturday   9.30am St Patrick’s 
Friday       After 9am Mass St Bernard’s 

⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞ 

Emergency sick calls   
0468 341 841   

(Out of office hours URGENT only)   
 

 

HOSPITAL ADMISSION:    
If you are admitted to hospital,  

please write down your religion as 
Catholic to receive Catholic Services.   

 

Be sure to notify the Pastoral Centre  
if hospitalised and you would like  

our own priests to attend.  

Going two by two 
When Jesus sent out his volunteers to 
continue his work, he gave them 
definite directions.  Afterwards they 
returned in a spirit of celebration, to 

report their missionary success. 

At election times we get lots of 
literature in the post, or through social 
media, or people call to the door, to 
canvass our vote.  The canvassers, 
who usually travel in twos, will be well 
briefed, and they have their 

arguments polished and ready.   

Since they are representing the election candidate, and, therefore, they stay “on message”, echoing the 
political manifesto of the candidate’s party.  On a regular basis, they return to headquarters to report on 
progress.  Today’s gospel is about a deeper target than vote-seeking votes, but there are similarities.  He sent 
them out in pairs.  Although Jesus called each one individually, he never sent missionaries out alone.  There are 
just two episodes when an apostle went out alone: one was to betray him, the other ended up denying him.  The 
support of others is essential to living the gospel.  Even a hermit has to be commissioned by a community, and 

must stay be in touch with that group. 

Jesus sent them out like lambs among wolves.  That wasn’t very encouraging, but they had a choice.  They 
could preach a message that made people comfortable in their complacency; or they could preach the message 
of Jesus, that called for fundamental change.  But he promised them the gift of healing, and they returned full of 
enthusiasm for the welcome they got at people’s doorsteps.  They had obeyed Jesus, and it worked.  They 
experienced for themselves his healing power.  And further still, Jesus assured them that their names were 

registered in the heart of almighty God. 

Our discipleship can be summed up in two phrases: “Come and see” and “Go and tell”.  If we have personally 
felt the value of having Jesus in our lives, we will want to tell others about him.  There is a difference between 
witnessing and preaching.  We are all called to witness, but not all are called to preach.  Many good Christians 
would melt rather than preach in public.  But we can all bear witness to Christ, through the quality of our living. 
Let’s ask ourselves the challenging question attributed to G. K. Chesterton:  “If you were accused of being a 
Christian, would there be enough evidence to convict you?” 

Imagine there were only a hundred people alive on this earth, after a nuclear disaster.  On today’s statistics, 
about seventy of them would be poor, while thirty would be comparatively well off.  Ninety-three of them would 
have to grumble that seven of them owned half the money, ate one third of the food, and had more doctors 
looking after them as the other ninety-three.  The real problem is when the seven have the nerve to attempt to 
evangelise the ninety-three!  How can they tell about the wonderful Saviour they have, who talks about sharing, 
feeding the hungry, while the seven throw out more food than would feed all of the ninety-three!  A certain 
simplicity of lifestyle would be needed, if the good news is to be really credible from those who try to share it. 
© https://associationofcatholicpriests.ie/homily-resource/3-july-2022-14th-sunday-c/ 

The Harvest is Plentiful, but the labourers are few 
Get up! Stand up! Show up! Today is Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday  

Every year, on the first Sunday in July, Catholics come together across Australia to 
acknowledge and celebrate the gifts of Australia’s First Peoples in the Catholic Church.  This 
year is particularly important because of the need to reconnect due to the COVID 19 Pandemic 
and its impact on the ways in which we interacted and made contact with one another.  For 
2022 NATSICC is asking for everyone to come together, but also consider practical ways in 
which they can support Australia's First Peoples - not just for this special day, but every day. 



Father Shaju we are so happy you are 
back, even if only for a short while.   

That’s right, Fr Shaju has returned to us 
safely but only for 3 weeks which makes it 

just long enough to make saying farewell 
even harder!   

Please join us at one or both of the 
farewell events planned in his honour. 

Week 20:  27/06/22 

Winning #: 577;   

Amt: $500.00  

Winner:  Unfinancial 
 

Awww, what a shame!   

It was the big one too !!! 

Bank Account Number:  To obtain the details of our new bank account (for 

regular or ad hoc donations), please contact the parish office on 9456 2450 

or via email to: parishkccp@bbcatholic.org.au   

~ Thank you for your ongoing financial support of the parish, Fr Shaju. 

Tap n Go donation points available in both 

Churches.  All taps are set to $10. Thank you 

for your support through these devices. 

Ordinary Time ~ Year C 
 

14th Sunday in Ordinary 
Time Year C 

 

Monday 4/07  
 Hosea 2:16-18, 21-22; Mt 9:18-26 

 

Tuesday 5/07  
Hosea 8:4-7, 11-13; Mt 9:32-38 

 

Wednesday 6/07  
Hosea 10:1-3, 7-8, 12; Mt 10:1-7  

Thursday 7/07  
Hosea 11:1-4, 8-9; Mt 10:7-15 

 

Friday 8/07 
Hosea 14:2-10; Mt 10:16-23 

 

Saturday 9/07  
Is 6:1-8; Mt 10:24-33 

THIS WEEK’S READINGS  
and PRAYERS 

Pope’s intention for 

June:   

For Families;   

We pray for Christian 

families around the 

world; may they embody and 

experience unconditional love 

and advance in holiness in their 

daily lives. 

$10 

6pm Vigil SPA / 9am SBB / 6pm SPA Fr Shaju John OSH Celebrants for  
Masses this Weekend  

~ 2nd / 3rd July  5pm Vigil SBB / 8am SPA / 10am SPA Fr Joy Thomas OSH 

We have many number blocks either ‘unfinancial’ or ‘unsubscribed’ so please consider joining 

the 250 Club.  For the nominal outlay of just $20 for a 20 week series (that $1 per week) you get a 

number block (4 consecutive numbers) and 16 chances to win $25 and 4 chances to win $500!!   

We are confident you will be eager to sign up so please call the office to “Join the Club”. 

 

RECENTLY DECEASED:   

Antonia Alvarado, Marion Ardill 

Pyne (Dn Kevin Hale’s mother), 

Sylvia Villacres,  
 

ANNIVERSARIES:  

Marie Mickelson, Margaret 

Hinton, Dr Ken Gray, Pastor 

Alvarado, Geoff Hore, Harry Fox, 

Leo Vila, Maree Hayden, Mary 

Ann Weir, Brendan Thomas 

Stubbs, Ida O’Halloran, Donna 

& Peter O’Donohue, Michael Ai 

Lau Gan, Jola & Stach 

 

SPECIAL PRAYERS FOR THE 

SICK:  For those suffering from 

Covid-19 - that it will brought 

under control and eliminated as 

a health risk for all.  
 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:   

Modesta Borromeo Laroco 

Rosa Ng, Georgina Hughes, 

Jeanette Bakker, Mary Burns, 

‘Roy’, Rey Hilario, Patrick 

Dorahy, Rosemary Pendlebury-

Grainger, Roger Okell, Barbara 

Jones, Jean Cook, Patrick 

O’Donoghue, Brian Treacy,  

Fr Thomas Philip OSH,  

John Cosgrove (Snr),  

Josef, Marie Haag, Elaine 

Longmuir, Sally Agnew 

Ku-ring-gai Chase Parish 
Remembers & prayers for... 

Letter to Clergy and the People of Broken Bay from Most Rev Anthony Randazzo, Bishop of Broken Bay  

Monday 20 June 2022  

Dear Fathers, Deacons, my sisters and brothers of the Diocese of Broken Bay,  

Through my term as Bishop, I have been provided with insight into the character and potential of our local 
Church. We have developed a range of initiatives and projects over this time. At the heart of the Diocese, 
however, is our Cathedral, the most important symbol of our identity. It is here that our whole local Church 
is brought together under the unity of the Bishop, together with my clergy, and the entire people of God entrusted to 

my care. It is the first church amongst others, the one from which the life of the Diocese radiates and returns.  

The Church of Our Lady of the Rosary in the Parish of Hornsby was created the Cathedral of our Diocese on 10 
February 2008. As you appreciate, our current Cathedral was translated from the Parish of St Ives which had been 
designated as the Cathedral Parish by my predecessor, Bishop Patrick Murphy upon the establishment of the 

Diocese in 1986.  

After multiple conversations and suggestions from both the laity and the clergy, I have thought that now is the time to 
envisage how we might best develop our identity as the Cathedral Parish in the years to come. This will take time: it 
will involve consideration of our Cathedral parish community and its pastoral life, our Cathedral church and its 
suitability, the precinct and its potential. Yet, through our journey together I am confident that we might develop an 
opportunity both for the Cathedral parish community itself and also for our entire Diocese. Through this I wish to 

develop our Cathedral as a genuine and living statement of our identity and mission.  

To begin this journey, I am to spend time in the coming weeks attending to the experience of the Cathedral parish 
community itself, listening to its history and its hopes. In due time, I wish to broaden the discussion to include our 
clergy and all our communities of faith that comprise our Diocese and for whom the Cathedral church has such 

significance.  

I ask that you pray that this endeavour as it unfolds in various stages over the coming weeks and months will be the 

source of new blessing for our Diocese. Sincerely yours in Christ, + Anthony 

Holy Mass of Thanksgiving Sunday 10 July 2022, 10am at St Patrick’s Church, Asquith 
 

‘Brunch’ will follow in the Hall.  Please bring along your speciality plate to share. 
⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞⸟⸟⸞⸞ 

BOOKINGS extended to 11am on Tuesday 5th July 2022  
Adults of the parish are invited to a Farewell Dinner & Social Evening for Fr Shaju on 

Friday 15 July 2022 ~ 6.30pm for 7pm in the hall. 
The cost is $25 per person ~ Please note this event is:  BYO Alcohol 

Payment is required in advance and bookings will soon close. 
Please contact the Parish Office directly on 9456 2450 to make payment via credit card.  

60 Years of Marriage “Diamond Anniversary” Congratulations! 
Noel Farrell & Judy (nee) Stephenson were married on 7 July, 1962 at Our Lady of Dolours 

Church, Chatswood.  At the 9am Mass today, Noel & Judy will receive a special blessing from  
Fr Shaju in the presence of the many parishioners they have worshipped alongside over the last 

55 years and whom they have served in ministries such as Senior Server and Musicians. 

6pm Vigil SPA / 9am SBB / 6pm SPA Fr Joy Thomas OSH Celebrants for  
Masses this Weekend  

~ 9th / 10th July  5pm Vigil SBB / 8am SPA / 10am SPA Fr Shaju John OSH 

6pm Vigil SPA / 9am SBB  Fr Shaju John OSH Celebrants for  
Masses this Weekend  

~ 16th / 17th July  5pm Vigil SBB / 8am SPA / 10am SPA / 6pm SPA Fr Joy Thomas OSH 

Fr Shaju in Sikkim, North-eastern India,  
in the Eastern Himalaya.   

Bordered by Tibet (China -  
North), Bhutan (East), Nepal 

(West), and West Bengal in 
(South), this was a once in a 

lifetime trip for Fr Shaju.   
 

Ask him to show you his 
photo’s … they’re amazing! 



Circle of Faith is 

meeting for Scripture 

reflection, prayer and 

discussion on Tuesday evenings 

via Zoom at 8pm.  All welcome! 

For Zoom link or more info. call  

Patricia Smith 9482 7935.  

Children's  
Choir @ 

St Patrick's…, 
 

will be taking a break from 
practices during the school 
holidays, so NO practice on 
Friday’s 8th & 15th July. Practice 
will resume on 22nd July, from 4 
to 5pm in St Patrick's church.  

The Choir will be singing on 
Sunday 10th July at 10am 

Mass for Fr Shaju's 
Thanksgiving Mass.  

If your child's Friday afternoon 
sport is finishing up, you might 
like to consider them joining the 
Choir as a wonderful team event, 
with musical, cultural and 
liturgical foundations, for next 
term.  For further information 
contact Patricia Smith 9482 7935 

Welcome to our  

Faith Family  
 

Baptism  

congratulations to 
 

Isabella Chloe Grange 
 

who is to be baptised this 
weekend. 

 

Please keep her, her parents 
and Godparents  
in your prayers. 

Vox Populi - The Voice of the People 
We are now officially in the second half of 2022.  That means six months to Christmas!  However there is a great deal 
in the calendar to celebrate before then.  Each month of the year is dedicated to a particular devotion within the 
Catholic faith; the dedication of each month is based on historical events or a particular aspect of the liturgical 
calendar, or a combination of the two.  July is the month we honour the Precious Blood of Jesus - falling right 

between June’s devotion to the Sacred Heart and August’s devotion to the Immaculate Heart. 

The feast of the Precious Blood of our Lord was instituted in 1849 by Pius IX, but the devotion is as old as 
Christianity.  The early Fathers say that the Church was born from the pierced side of Christ, and that the sacraments 
were brought forth through His Blood.  The month also falls within the liturgical season of Ordinary Time, which is 
represented by the liturgical colour green. This symbol of hope is the colour of the sprouting seed and arouses in the 
faithful the hope of reaping the eternal harvest of heaven, especially the hope of a glorious resurrection.  Ordinary 
Time, which means ordered or numbered time, is celebrated in two segments:  from the Monday following the 
Baptism of Our Lord up to Ash Wednesday; and from Pentecost Monday to the First Sunday of Advent.  This makes it 
the largest season of the Liturgical Year.  The rhythm of the liturgical seasons reflects the rhythm of life — with its 
celebrations of anniversaries and its seasons of quiet growth and maturing.  In July we celebrate many important 
feast days and memorials.  Sunday is the feast of St Thomas the Apostle, who at first did not believe but has become 
known for the fervour in which he expressed his regained faith:  “My Lord and my God”.  Also in July there are 
memorials for St Maria Goretti; Saints Bonaventure and Peter Chrysologus, both Bishops and Doctors of the Church; 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel; Sts Joachim and Anne; Saints Martha, Mary and Lazarus and St Ignatius of Loyola. 

On 22 July we celebrate the Feast of St Mary Magdalene.  This liturgical celebration honouring St Mary Magdalene 
was raised from a memorial to a feast in June 2016, recognising her in the same status as the other apostles of 
Jesus.  A most ardent and loving follower of Jesus, she stood with Mary at the foot of the Cross, and when she went 
to the tomb with the other women, it was in the garden near the tomb that Jesus appeared to her.  Mary Magdalene 

brought the news of the Resurrection to the Apostles, leading many to refer to her as the “apostle to the apostles”. 

We don’t worship the Saints but we can ask them to intercede on our behalf, and we know their prayers are powerful. 

Planned Giving 
Envelopes - 
2022/2023 Financial Year ~  
Please collect your PGE’s from 
the back of our churches today.   
To all who have given so 
generously to the upkeep of our 
parish through the planned 
giving programme during 
2021/2022 we offer sincere 
thanks.  Taxation receipts will be 
issued after the finish of the 
current financial year.   
If you’d like to know how you 
can join the PGE programme or 
other ways you can assist the 
parish financially, please call 
the Office on 9456 2450. 

THIS WEEKEND IS THE KCCP 2022 VINNIES WINTER APPEAL.  
Please give whatever you can to this appeal.  

 

THIS weekend the St. Vincent de Paul Society in 
Asquith and Berowra Parish  

are holding their winter appeal.   
 

The Society has had a presence in the Kur-ing-gai Chase 
Parish since 1957 and the need to help those less 
fortunate than us is still as relevant now as it was in the 
past years. 
  

 

Our fellow Parishioners have 
always been generous in the 
support of the Society, and 
we are grateful for that and 
look forward to your continued generosity.  
The Winter Appeal supports the work conducted by our dedicated volunteers and 
members which is vital in assisting those people who turn to us for help in times of 
desperate need, especially during these colder months.  

 

Envelopes for your donation are in the pews this weekend.   
Please use one and place on the special collection after the Homily. 

 

Didn’t come prepared this week?   
You can always take home an envelope and return it next weekend.  

Please support this appeal if you possibly can, thankyou. 
 

For those who may still not be coming to mass due to Covid, you may donate by 
going to … https://my.fundraise.vinniesnsw.org.au/fundraise-your-way/2022-svdp-winter-appeal 

 

Young Adults are invited to join the Catholic Youth Broken Bay team for a bush walk on Sunday, 17th 
July. We will be walking part of the Crosslands to Berowra Waters track, following 10:00am Mass at St 
Patrick’s Church, Asquith.  Starting at Crosslands Reserve the walk is relatively flat.  Bring your own snacks/
lunch and water, hat and sunscreen.  For more info contact Jen at: jen.healey@bbcatholic.org.au.  

Peter’s Pence 

Collection –  next 

weekend, 9/10 July 2022 

~ The Peter’s Pence 

Appeal provides for the charitable works and 

structures of mercy identified by His Holiness, 

Pope Francis “to walk, to search for, visit, meet, 

listen to, share with and stop at those most in 

need”.  Please come prepared next weekend or 

you can jump online to donate at our parish 

website using the reference “Peter’s Pence”. 

A Special Invitation to all 

parish musicians, singers and 

instrumentalists, to come and 

join in the music  

for Fr Shaju's Farewell  

and Thanksgiving Mass on  

Sunday 10th July.  

Rehearsal from 9am before the 

Mass.  All welcome. 

The Fifth Plenary Council of Australia final 

assembly will take place from July 3-9 ~ 

After a four-year journey, the Second General 

Assembly, with 277 Council Members, will 

consider the motions that have emerged from the national journey, 

with the goal of renewing the life and mission of the Church in 

Australia.  The opening session each day, along with the Masses, 

will be livestreamed.  For details on livestreaming and to send 

messages of prayer, hope and support to the Members gathering in 

Sydney including our Bishop, Vicar General, Chancellor and other 

representatives, please go to https://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/  

https://my.fundraise.vinniesnsw.org.au/fundraise-your-way/2022-svdp-winter-appeal
mailto:jen.healey@bbcatholic.org.au
https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=a3237dd613&e=86ca9b7376


 
 

 
Community News: The International Safeguarding Conference (ISC) is an annual event which 
brings together Church leaders, safeguarding professionals, trauma specialists and others to 
share knowledge and best practice in the prevention of abuse of children and vulnerable adults. 
The aim of the ISC 2022 is to foster a discussion about how different issues related to reporting 
abuse are dealt with in different contexts. Our very own Director, Diocesan Safeguarding Office, 
Jodie Crisafulli, attended the conference as one of two Asia-Pacific Networking Group 
facilitators. Next week we will include a few words from Jodie about her experience. 
 

Learning Hub: The main sessions from the ISC conference is now available for viewing by 
copy and pasting the following into your browser.  
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL0OnbX3C2yov0BILToh0xiSQR3GbEVnD7 
 

The agenda was divided in sessions focussing on:  
1.  Reporting: Challenges of Implementing “Vos estis lux mundi” 
2.  Institutional Challenges: Reporting to Civil Institutions 
3.  Institutional Challenges: Reporting to Church Authorities 
4.  Support to Victims: The Accompaniment of Victims in the Catholic Church: Learnings and 
Challenges  

Now in Hornsby 

Solutions for Mobility,  
Independence and Dignity 

Registered NDIS, My Aged Care,  
DVA and Insurance Provider 

 

• Easy Under Cover Parking at the Rear on Ground Floor 

• Easy access to the showroom from the Car Park 

• Enter Parking from Jersey Street NORTH, north bound 

• Corner of Jersey Street North and Bridge Road 
 

9987 4500 
73 Jersey St North,  Hornsby NSW 2077  

 

 
www.comfortdiscovered.com 

 

Francesca Parrino 
Upper North Shore Expert 
 

M (+61) 0415 651 740 E Francesca.parrino@smileelite.com 
 

Francesca Parrino Property    

Facebook  I  Instagram  I  Linkedin  I  YouTube  I  RateMyAgent 
 

Smile Elite   

Facebook  I  Instagram  I  Linkedin  I  YouTube 
 

francescaparrinoproperty.com.au  I  smileelite.com 

HARANT’S ~ Home & Office Improvements Pty. Ltd 
 

King Tide Café / Restaurant 
 

Open 7 days ~ 8am to 4pm ~ Owned & operated by our own  

KCCP Parishioners John & Moauli Griffiths 

Come by Car / Boat / Train 
Faafetai fo'i ~ means ‘You’re Welcome’ in Samoan 

Delicious food, fabulous service & exceptional views await YOU! 

Hawkesbury River Marina, 9 Dangar Rd Brooklyn NSW 

(02) 9985 7102 

The businesses below support our parish by advertising here.  Please give them your support in turn. 

Builder’s Licence No. 27126C and our own KCCP parishioner 

CHRISTIAN HARANT 
 

Specialising in kitchens, bathrooms, decks, carports, 
gyprock, plastering, maintenance work. 

Mobile:  0412 478 813 

Working in a child-related ministry in the Catholic Diocese of Broken Bay:  Paid and volunteer workers who have direct face to face contact with children (under 18 years) are 
required by law to obtain a Working with Children Check number.  Please note though, exemptions may apply in some cases.  The Parish is the employer of the paid or volunteer worker 

and therefore is required by law to verify the Working with Children Check number.  All paid or volunteer workers engaged in a child-related role must have a clear Working with 
Children Check to work in a child-related ministry.  This disclosure references the legislation, Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012. 

ROSTERS & READINGS FOR WEEKEND – 9th July / 10th 2022 — 15th Sunday in Ordinary Time — Year C  
Deut 30:10-14; Col 1:15-20; Lk 10:25-37 

 St Bernard’s Church St Patrick’s Church  

5.00pm 9.00am 6.00pm  8.00am 10.00am  6.00pm 

Acolyte / Snr Server  Justin Berry Paul Dryden Sue Lum Malcolm Cross David Massa Keith Fone 

Altar Servers Archie Tod 
Harry Tod 

Sub requested 
Volunteer required 

God is calling YOU! 
Can you hear Him? 

Sub requested 
Sub requested 

Noah Daly 
Catherine Mooney 

Want to be an Altar 
Server?  Call 9456 450. 

Reader (1) Donna Machado Jeanette Neary Penny Loughland Russell Schreiber David De-Fina Fiona Fone 

Reader (2) John Ryan Peter Collins Sue Watts Vivienne Schreiber Cora Cuasay Gabriel Henao 

Sacristy/Cleaning/
Flowers 

Gwen Wood, Elaine Maatouk, Marissa Maatouk, 
Cecilia Waite (f) Gisela Muschal (s) 

Cynthia Gilbertson, Editha Palmer, Sue Watts, Cathy Gray 

Maintenance Team A & B — additional help always appreciated Malcolm Cross, David Chui — HELP PLEASE - —volunteer today pls! 

https://www.facebook.com/francescaparrinoproperty
https://www.instagram.com/francescaparrinoproperty/
https://au.linkedin.com/in/francesca-parrino-88883761
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCBayUZ-Yg3xkQpISR9CWExA
https://www.ratemyagent.com.au/real-estate-agent/francesca-parrino-ap108/sales/overview
https://www.facebook.com/smileelite1/
https://www.instagram.com/smileelite/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/smile-elite/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCISI8yJ0_JWrMK3Onp3wdDw

